

Bundaberg North State High School

9 Marks Street PO Box 7358 Bundaberg North Qld 4670 Telephone (07) 4130 0222 Email principal@bundabergnorthshs.eq.edu.au

www.bundabergnorthshs.eq.edu.au

Bundaberg North State High School

12 October 2021

Dear Parents/Caregivers

I am writing to inform you that I decided to restrict access to the classroom B02 due to damage to an external wall panel next to the classroom entrance door.

The school's Built Environment Materials Information Register (BEMIR) indicates that the wall sheeting may be made of fibro, which may contain asbestos.

Repairs and a professional clean have been undertaken and a clearance has been provided for its reuse.

These precautions will ensure that all students and staff are kept safely away from the area. As you would be aware I take the issue of student and staff safety very seriously. I believe that the partnership we share as a school community means that it is important to keep everyone informed in order to minimise concern.

Please do not hesitate to contact me on 4130 0222 if you have further queries on this matter.

Yours sincerely

L.J. Kent

Robyn Kent PRINCIPAL

We value - RESPECT, RESPONSIBILITY and the RIGHT to learn